Hawaii Area 17 Budget Assembly Minutes

October 3-4, 2015

Hosted by Central North Shore District #9

Saturday, October 3, 2015

9:30-9:45 
Call to Order with the Serenity Prayer

Host DCM announcements

Guests and Sobriety Birthdays 

New GSR and trusted servants attending first assembly

Reading – Concept XII, Warranty Two: “Sufficient operating funds, plus an ample Reserve, should be its prudent financial principle.” pp. 62-63 

9:45-10:15 
Area Officers Reports (5 minutes)



Secretary – review and acceptance of minutes 

Announcement to DCM’s and Committee Chairs for timely reports with no formatting.  One request for the “On your Mind’s” to be added to the minutes. Motion to accept minutes, Mathea and 2nd by Freddie M.



Treasurer – review and acceptance of report
Self addressed stamped envelopes are appreciated for group receipts. Motion to accept report Mathea, Crystal B 2nd the motion. 


Registrar- Up to date until today, new GSR’s will be added and will be assigned to committees today. 


Alternate Delegate-  Will be having a meeting for the new GSR’s today and the returning GSR’s will be having round tables with Past Delegates. There are positions available on the Convention committee and also the Oahu Intergroup is looking for a new office manager. 


Alternate Chair- Welcome to North Shore. 


Chair: (Verbatim reports available on line @ area17aa.org)
Aloha,Since we last met, I was invited to participate and help with service events on Maui: In May, Tri Island District  #13 held a “Service Fair” that included pizza and root beer floats, followed by a skit on what happens at their district meetings. Then a few of us in service at the district and area level shared about general service and our particular service position. In June, the three districts in Maui County held a Delegate General Service Conference Report Back, which I attended with Cheryl, our delegate.In August, No Ka `Oi District  #5 held a “Funshop,” which included a potluck picnic, sharing our experience regarding general service, and a humorous “Gilligan’s Island,” skit that showed how the group conscience process is used to make decisions at district meetings.  You know you’re growing old in A.A. when you’re asked to play the part of Mrs. Howell.  In September, Kihei District invited me to help plan a Traditions workshop that will be in January of 2016.  Also in September, No Ka `Oi District invited me to participate in a monthly meeting for GSRs (along with the district officers).  The third Monday of each month, GSRs share “what’s on their mind” about service.  They also decided they want to use this time to read and discuss the service manual together.Each district has found its own way to create and support Unity and Service in A.A. Next on my “To Do” list is to plan the Inventory Assembly, which will be hosted by Kauai District #6, January 30-31, 2016.  If you have suggestions regarding question to ask, please email me at chair@area17aa.org    I should have the agenda ready to send out by December 31st.

Thank you for the opportunity to be of service,  Coleen A. Area 17 Chair, Panel 65

10:15-10:45
Delegates Report- available online
11:00- 12:00 
GSR orientation/review for new and returning GSRs 



(with Alt. Delegate)DCMs & SCCs meet

12:00-1:00 
Lunch (Finance committee meets) 

1:00-2:00
Review Guidelines for Discussion

All participates will line up and have 2 min. to speak, you may have a second opportunity after everyone has shared. Use of lights reviewed. Quorum  of 50% + 1(53 of the 104 voting members in attendance) Substantial unanimity is 70 votes. Minority is given a chance to respond. 


 -      Business

· 2016 Proposed Budget: Finance Committee
 Bill C. made a motion to approve the  2016 budget, Mathea seconded the motion.
Discussion:

A member asked if area is making a inflated estimate of the income for the area

A member appreciated that actual numbers were given from the last 2 years, thank you to the finance committee.

A member shared that their group/district had approved the budget even though the costs shown were inflated. Some areas have assembly workshops so they only have 2-3 assemblies a year.
A member shared that depending on who the officers are/live and where the panel meetings are held has a big effect on the airfares which is the largest chunk of the budget.

A member called the question, seconded

Vote: Motion to approve 99 - Minority 3 
Minority was heard, no one wanted to change their vote. The budget passed.

· Proposal from Kauai:
The Happy Hour Kauai Group requests the General Service Conference consider adding a paragraph extolling the positive experience of participation in general service meetings (including business/group conscious meetings) to Chapter 29 “Going to A.A. meetings,” page 76 in subsequent printings of “Living Sober”

GSC consider a paragraph…

Discussion: 

A group voted “No” because they feel that GSO deals with area service in the Home group pamphlet.
A group voted “No” because they felt the “Living Sober” is read mostly by new people and may scare them away

Support for the motion because the group felt that “Living Sober” is not just for new people in sobriety and is a good introduction to service.

A member shared that when he was two weeks sober and volunteered to share with Public Information but feels that “Living Sober” is not an appropriate place to introduce general service.

A member felt that “Living Sober” was not just for newcomers.

A member shared what it actually says in the “Living Sober” book and that it does mention to ask someone or check the home group pamphlet.

Vote: In favor 51  /opposed 41

Discussion:

A group voted unanimously for the motion and the member wanted to do his job as a GSR

A member shared that the more shared about service, perhaps more questions would come and more people would get into service.

More than one member shared about the word “consider” they wanted the general service conference to consider this proposal.

A member shared that this process of “change” was what got him excited about service.

A member shared about wanting to get more people involved by having more conversation in meetings about experiences.

It doesn’t cost anything to change subsequent printings.

Open mindedness is key and planting a seed for service is a good thing.

A member shared that as a newcomer how the experience of being of service has taught them some emotional sobriety.

Motion to reconsider by Ron, seconded by Sue -74 votes to re-vote

Vote: 81 in favor   17 opposed Proposal passed

  

2:30-2:45
 Break


2:45 -4:00
GSR, DCM, SCC round table reports, Intergroup reports 

Group 1-  Topic of Issue about Oahu intergroup, how to handle it in a sober way. To go to the source, attend the intergroup meeting if you want the information first hand.

Group donations to GSO sometimes there are issues with lost $. Discussion of Anonymity on line and as a whole with the internet/facebook. Meeting management can be easier with pre meeting announcements.
Group 2 – No notes were taken but everyone was sharing about some of the problems, like small # of home group members. Showing up and doing our part at all events. Disruptions in a meeting 

Standing Committee Chairs: 

Which Committees will have tables at the Convention and how they will run their meeting. 

Group 3 – Ken started out by handing us the Traditions Checklist. Kelly from the Big Island threw out the topic of getting participation at the District level.  Valerie and Christian also expressed concern with this topic. Waldean suggested having a District inventory and displaying passion in the carrying the message of service. Melissa spoke of her attraction being the free travel to the neighbor islands  Stressing the fact that you spent a lot of time drinking and that even if you spent half the doing service the work would get done. Some of the other suggestions were to encourage sponsors to get their sponsees involved.  Invite a committee member to share at the meeting and then to take that information to other meetings or even your home group.  Also to promote attendance at PRAASA to really see how the process works. Another issue was the receiving the GSR package and the resolution was to talk to the Registrar to make sure that they have been registered with GSO.  There was also mention of how to resolve the chaos with a new group and the fluctuation Lisa was asking why we couldn’t have a better idea of what the committees are actually spending during the year and why they are asking for money.  Would like to see more transparency.  One of the remarks is that we get new people all the time and they have aspirations to be of more service and will need the money for the literature and things to make it work.  Ken’s input was that there are checks and balances in place to make sure that the proper paperwork and expenditures are taken care of. 

PRASSA , Committee meeting 

Group 4 – Traditions/ Lack of desire to do service…lead by example, talk it up, food, friends and good times. Workshops on the traditions, sponsorship and traditions

Get people into service by imposing your will on them..

Misinformation to new members can be avoided by having announcements, having service discussion at the group level, Group events that include everyone and encourage participation. Group management of different day/time meetings. 
Intergroups: Money- 2 groups are dealing with $ mismanagement and some solutions were discussed. Newsletters for each island. Schedules are all on paper and have websites. Grateful that chairs had a chance to meet.
DCM- Shared about financial instability, meetings that are being charged for insurance. Who is in charge of alcathons? Workshops in each district sponsored by groups. Insurance concerns about meetings in Waikiki. Grateful to be able to talk with other DCMs. 

2:45 “Ask it Basket” 

*Dates for the Regional Forum Sept. 30- Oct 2, 2016

*PRASSA website is live PRASSAaa.org

*7th tradition is not passed at District and Assemblies because $ is donated by the groups and registrations cover the cost. Passing the basket here may be double dipping. 

* An AA member can be a GSR and an intergroup rep at the same time but it may not be a good idea. We are autonomous and every group can fill its positions any way they want.
*PRASSA will be in Spokane WA in March of 2016

*The GSO conference  final report is a confidential document and should not be shared outside of Alcoholics Anonymous.

On Your mind

“Thank you for the experience here at the assembly concerning the vote and watching the process work.” “Tradition 12 has saved me,”  “Molokai Crossing is scheduled Oct 23rd”
“12,12 and 12 revisited” “Would like to have a real discussion about the cost of travel versus the actual cost of sharing recovery “
Sunday October 4, 2015

9:30-9:45 
Call to Order with the Serenity Prayer

Host DCM announcements

Reading – Concept 2,3,4
9:45-10:30
Presentation of Final Conference Report followed by Q/A 

Delegate shared her highlights/ bullet points outlined in the FCR. The Delegate shared this at all of her report backs on each island. The information is also available on the website and in the Delegate’s blog. We will have copies available for all DCM’s to take back to their districts. 
Questions: 

What services does the GSO provide for the money we send them.

There was encouragement from a member to actually read the final report because it is very relevant to our current issues in our districts.

A member pointed out that Our Area per capita donations are approx.. double the average

Why was the ceiling of donations from $3000 to $5000 not approved? 

Question of dark groups who do not donate but still want services of GSO.

How does a city get chosen to be a site of the international convention?

Answer: A certain criteria that has to be met, such as a covered venue that holds approx. 60,000 people and has enough hotel rooms to accommodate the convention.
Where is a comprehensive list of the languages that the Big Book has been translated into. 

· 10:30 - 

Break
10:45-12:00 
Standing Committee work sessions, and officers meet

12:00-1:00
Lunch (Finance Committee meets)

1:00-1:45
SC work session reports (3 minutes) 

DCM Roundtable:  Increasing participation:   going to meetings that aren’t represented and invite them to district meetings, some groups contribute but no GSR, some groups have Intergroup reps, discuss the difference between IG and district/area.  Controversy will bring people to the meetings.  Workshops and instructions on how to host an event, Mary will share what she has.  Singleness of purpose – alcohol vs. drugs.  How do we find the balance.  
P.I.:  Shared various pamphlets that could be used for P.I. service work.   There’s a great P.I. workbook for those providing P. I. service.
 P.I. Chair report:  Aloha, thank you District 9 for hosting the assembly and for all of your service. Many in our fellowship through out our state have been carrying the message of Public Information “what AA is and isn’t”. The interest in the activities of PI service has been exciting and encouraging. Kauai has placed pamphlets at 35 locations on the island including libraries, community centers and other places the public might frequent. A banner, booth with literature and meeting info was set up at the Kauai County Fair. A booth was also set up and manned for the Kauai Health Fair and National Recovery Day. On the Big Island AA literature was given to the jails for the people visiting the inmates, literature and meeting schedules were given to the libraries on the east side as well as some clinics and doctors waiting rooms. A group in Hilo has also given literature and has started a meeting at the local Veterans Center. Kona has a knew District PI person who is looking forward to being of service. In Puna literature and meeting schedules were given to the libraries and community centers. Maui has been sending people to speak at high schools and county dui classes. At the County Fair a booth with literature and schedules was set up and manned. On Oahu people have been speaking at dui classes and high schools. Literature and meeting schedules have also been given to some libraries and community centers.   Please if any district or group that might be interested in learning more about Public Information service email me we can make arrangements to host something. Thank you for letting me be of service and for all your help and support, I couldn’t do this alone. Cynthia B. Area 17 Panel 65 Public Information Chair

CPC:  The preamble is the first piece of information we want to share with people when doing CPC work/presentations.  We are informing the professional community of what A.A. is and what we do.   No personal stories.   There is an upcoming conference on Kauai that CPC is hoping to attend to put the word out of AA.  

CPC Chair Report: Thank you District 9 for the wonderful assembly. Since the last assembly and committee meeting is has been slow, and I as I started grumbling about it I realized I need to do more. Our roundtable inspired me, it let me know our committee GSRs are motivated to be liasons, not necessarily be chairs at their districts but willing to pass on information. I am excited for tomorrow when the CPC was invited to do a presentation at the F.D.C for their staff. This will be a great opportunity to let their staff learn what AA is, what it is not, and how AA might help. Thank you, Tommy G
Corrections:  Maui is supporting 3 men’s meetings in the prisons.   Oahu has weekly meetings at the FDC.  Kauai has a few women supporting meetings in the women’s prison.   Hawaii island continues to face challenges of meetings being cancelled by the facility.   There is a pamphlet for inmates to complete and send in to be connected while they transition out.    
Corrections Chair report: Aloha area 17, I am so grateful for the efforts that make this assembly and my service position possible. I had the great honor of celebrating 80 yrs of AA in Atlanta, I was also able to man the corrections station there on Saturday. I attended founders day on Oahu and chair a corrections panel to generate more service energy around corrections. We have purchased and placed literature for Oahu and Maui. I have maxed the budget allotted for corrections and would love to see more budgeted so we can do more to support Area corrections. We have 3 men on avg. going into 3 different locations on Maui. Groups have donated Grapevine subscriptions. One challenge is that each week we have to have meeting chairs cleared even though they are cert. for 2 years. We will continue to do what is needed to keep these groups strong. On Oahu, there are meetings going in 2xs a month to Waiawa Annex, and OCCC.
The F.D.C. meetings are growing and just acquired 2 more volunteers. Members in service would love to get more volunteers and grapevine subscriptions. Please contact Corrections@area17aa for contact names and #s. Kauai KCCC currently has 2 women attending and there is new information that some men are going in as well. More will be revealed. If interested please contact me. I will be on Kauai in January around the assembly dates to assist in any way I can. Mahalo Eric T, Corrections Chair
Archives:  The area archivist is working on completing a history of our structures and guidelines.  If you have any documents for the archivist, please scan and send.   We are moving away from hard copies.    The group had a great discussion about anonymity and photos.

Archives Chair Report:  Thank you for such a beautiful assembly, I wondered if I was spa. Archives has been slow. Not much new going on besides pushing the Archives Challenge-Treasure Hunt to challenge every district to submit at least one interview/report from a treasured Oldtimer or oldest group from your district. Guidelines are available on the website. We did receive one submission from District 9 whose first identified group was in 1961 (Kokua Group 8pm Thurs. Wheeler) Please check formatting when submitting so that information doesn’t get cut off. We have come a long way from dusty boxes to this exciting, easier access through technology. Linda has done so much work to bring us out of the dark storage unit. Thank you for the opportunity to serve.
Convention:  Thursday evening local speakers will receive airfare, one meal and registration.   The convention will have a table to share information about the 2016 Pacific Regional Forum with one-hour service commitments.   How do we increase neighbor island participation?  The chair held a few service commitments for Neighbor islanders with no luck. 
Chair report: Convention is less than a month away and committee is ready for the party to start. As of Qct. 2 registrations at 677.  614 meals ordered, have not met minimum yet, cut off is Oct. 7th. Fri. is buffet on the great lawn with fire dancers and fireworks, then speaker. Sat is a plated dinner with Masquerade Ball. Augie T is before speaker entertainment. Sun. is serenity breakfast followed by speaker. Thursday is free night and all are welcome. @ neighbor island speakers. 

Anyone interested in service at the convention, or as archives chair please contact chair@annualhawaiiconvention.com.  Resumes are being accepted for the Treasurer position until Nov. 27th. Interviews will be Dec. 2nd. Please send resumes to secretary@annualhawaiiconvention.com .  Next year’s contract has been signed. We will be at the Hilton Hawaiian Village Oct. 27-30. The position of secretary will be available after March 31, 2016.  We will have more info regarding resumes and interviews later.  Hope to see you all at the convention.  Debbie G. Convention Steering Committee Chair.
Treatment:  Will  have a table at the Annual Hawaii convention.   Discussed the bridging the gap pamphlets and how to utilize them in treatment work.  There are 2 different pamphlets.  One for people who want to get into service with treatment work and one for people in treatment.

Committee Report: Thank you District 9 for your auesone service, We have started a literature program. Now have a Lit. person so lit. can be picked up faster to service treatment facilities. Able to visit 3 treatment facilities and shared website /email with contacts for literature or questions. One special donor adopted a treatment facility to handle literature. 
Myna Bird:  Since our last Assembly, we have published issues 4 and 5 of the Mynahbird. In the process of putting those together, I was aided by a guy who is much more accomplished than I and he suggested we use Joinme.com which may allow my committee to become more intimately involved with the compilation of upcoming issues.  So he and I will use it for issue six and if we are successful I will have directions for the rest of my committee at the Orientation Assembly and we will test the waters! Also, I was afforded the opportunity to speak for 20 minutes on the topic of “Newsletters and Bulletins, Our Message to the Groups” at the 2015 International Convention of Alcoholics Anonymous at which time I tried to suggest that the topic had the triangle upside down, since what happens in the groups is absolutely to our fellowship. This leads me to one final point – we need articles highlighting whatever your groups do to carry the message to those who have nit yet found the light.
Website:  discussed usability.   The committee has selected not to have a table at the convention.  www.area17aa.org The website is functioning as it should. Remember, if you need to know where it is, how to use it, or what is there, don't hesitate to grab me at an assembly and I can give you a tour. If you do find something broken, let me know about that also, so I can fix it.I cannot get service at this beautiful venue, so I don't have stats for you this month, but I can say that web usage has been typical.Over the next few months, Lisa and I will be implementing the search function for the archives on the website. I also will be implementing some of the recommended options from the website group meeting today.Thank you for contributing to my sobriety.Sue B. Webmistress
Grapevine:  Voted to sponsor a few grapevine subscriptions to a couple of jails in the state and possible a clean and sober house.  $28.90 annual fee for subscriptions.  Grapevine is more than a monthly magazine, the grapevine also includes various books.   www.grapevine .org   We can also take information, used grapevines, and books to your homegroup for people to share.   You can also support by purchasing and donating a grapevine subscription.  
Chair Report: Aloha my name is Pattilyne and I’m an alcoholic. I’m the current Area Grapevine Chair for area 17. I would like to thank each and everyone of you for all that you do in service work and Big Mahalo to Dist 9 for hosting this assembly. As most of you know Grapevine is having a magazine subscription challenge going on in our fellowship this year. What this challenge is is the state, providence or territory with the highest percentage increase in mag. Subscriptions will get a magazine dedicated to their state in 2016. We are coming to the end of this challenge and I would like to say thank you to those who’ve participated in it. We still have time to do gift subscriptions to treatments, jails and clean and sober homes, also to friends, sponsee’s and even your sponsor. We’re going into our holiday season so give someone you love a magazine subscription to the Grapevine and I’m sure they’ll enjoy it. Also with our holiday season they’ll be Christmas parties around the state and if groups are looking for things to raffle off, think about giving a gift subscription of the Grapevine. Grapevine has recently released a new book called “Forming true partnerships”. It’s filled with stories from the Grapevine magazines pertaining to how our members have improved relationships. From families, marriage and divorce, dating and romance, on the job, friendships, pets/animals and sponsorship, this book hits home for many of us including myself. I recently moved back to Kauai to help my family with our dad. He’s 81 years old and not in good health. Ive been having some challenging times over the past couple of months pertaining to personal relationships in my life and the stories in this book have reminded me that I’m not alone and I’m definitely not the only one. When I opened the pakage from GV and got this book I looked up and said “Okay God I hear you.” And started reading it. It’s a great book to read or give as a Christmas gift because we all have a relationship in our lives that we have to deal with being sober. If you go to aagrapevine.org you will see this book and all that GV has t offer us sober alcoholics and also how you can help GV continue to be here for us. There are workshop and story topics as wellas how to send in your personal story either written or audio. Subscription costs are

Print: 2 years $54.00   1 year $28.97
Online: $34.00   Grapevine complete: $49.47

Website Committee: Discussed if website should be present at convention but decided that the website is more for GSR’s and Committee members so little utility in having it at convention.

Archives were discussed, what will be searchable and appropriate for a link to the Area website. There will be further discussion on this after some further investigation. Website may include links to pamphlets and perhaps blogs that deal with experiences dealing with “disruptive members” in a meeting or the running of a group conscience or memos from GSO. Encouraged to share with district/ GSR’s all the great resources found on the website.
CEC: 5 members present from Maui, Kauai and Oahu. Shared how each is getting literature out to different elderly facilities and medical groups, neighborhood centers at least monthly.  Working to coordinate distribution of pamphlets for the elderly.  Want representatives from all islands for the committee and feel the importance of meeting at assembly to rekindle fire for the work.
DCM: Discussed how to put on District sponsored functions, special projects. Discussed Conference report about “Singleness of purpose” and Tradition 12, Also, the # of groups participating, contributions and support.
DCM’S shared experience on getting more participation by visiting groups, talking about the importance of participation and the spirit of rotation. How controversy seems to get more participation. 
Discussed how assemblies and committee meetings are funded/planned through area Chair and finance committee. Other events/workshops were discussed some districts are in charge of alcathon’s while some places groups or Intergroup is in charge.

Singleness of Purpose discussion- Members shared that every group is autonomous in how the deal with “problems other than alcohol” in a meeting.  Some have “Closed” meetings where only alcoholics attend or decide who can speak. “Open” meetings anyone can attend but don’t share. Against traditions to kick anyone out.  Let sponsees know to share about alcohol in AA, if someone shares about drugs talk to them after the meeting.
Tradition 12,  members shared about how gossip can lead to misunderstandings and larger problems can occur. “We are the guardians of the traditions”  lead by example. 
2:00-2:30
DCM, Intergroup reports (3 minutes)
Kauai Intergroup : 
Kauai has 70 meetings per week and 30 groups.  Our Intergroup meets on the first Saturday of each month at 9:30 am.  About 15 people attend.  Our phone service is 24/7 and is virtual.  We do not maintain a physical Intergroup office. Our controversy at this time is whether to keep a meeting that uses non-Conference approved literature “(The Little Red Book”) listed in the schedule and on our website as is, or  delete the reference to “The Little Red Book” .  We also have a “Primary Purpose Workbook” meeting on the Island which is not at present on our schedule.  We continue to discuss this matter of what to do about describing meetings on our schedule which do not use GSC approved materials. Our website is working well.  Our newsletter is a joy.  Our events, supported financially by Intergroup are well attended.  All is well in Kauai Intergroup. Mathea A. Traveling Intergroup Chair
Maui Intergroup:  We elected three new members – Chair, Co-Chair, and Treasurer, and are working well with the other two, and are moving in the right direction quite well. We are self-supporting in every way. Our prudent reserve is growing. Our goal is $14,000. We are at $9,000. That’s up from $6,000.Our line of communication is open. Our website is up. Our phones are being answered by a live person. Our newsletter, The Serenity Gazette, is being printed monthly, as well as on line. We have a full staff of volunteers at our Central Office, as well as with our phone lines that are on 24 hours a day. Our events coming up are Gratitude Night, and the Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year’s Alkathons.  The teamwork by our Intergroup Reps and the Steering Committee is the key to us turning our group around. Thank you for letting me be of service. Kevin M. Maui Intergroup Co- Chair
Oahu Intergroup:  Bill and Lois Dinner was a great success with a total income of $808.38 after expenses. Huge turn out with over 250 in attendance. Central office needs an office manager. Paid position with medical and vacation pay. 5 years sobriety is required. Go to IG website t submit resumes and information. Big mahalo to Treasurer and secretary for sacrificing many hours of their time to keep the office running. And to all the volunteers who answer phones, greet and meet visitors who come for information and literature.  Still need more after hour phone angels. Anyone interested please see/contact IG Chair Kalae H. There was some financial fallout that will be discussed at the Oct. 14th business meeting. All Oahu groups are encouraged to attend.
East Hawaii Intergroup:  Panel 65 has had some interesting challenges. First meeting revealed all funds were gone. We learned there is a great need for transparency and love goes a long way. Reponsilble party has started payback and amazingly is still sober. We received help from individuals and groups. Ordered literature with West Hawaii to avoid shipping charges. Lava flow shut down Pahoa Community Center and some other meeting venues which sent people scrambling for new venues. Many people moved and then Tropical storm Isselle left many without power or communication for a long time.  We have 40 groups and 56 meetings a week at this time. We have a very dedicated crew but need more volunteers, Cancelled unity day do to storms and flash flood warnings but plans for holiday alcathons are underway. I see growth in our little collective, more willingness to accept things as they are and creative solutions to difficulties and love continues to go a long way. Thanks for letting me be of service, Freddie Intergroup Chair.
District 1: Diamond Head

Thanks to Julie G for filling in at August District meeting when I broke my ankle. Dist. Seems to be doing well in the financial area, attendance is 6-10 GSR’s at each meeting. Working to improve attendance.  Our dist. Is looking for a venue to hold the Xmas alcathon and the committee will be trying to connect with other DCM in Honolulu to maybe coordinate a place for a 3 dist. Alcathon. GSR’s are reporting that groups are doing well. 4 GSR’s are here today. I’m pushing for all 24 groups in the dist. to participate. Love and service Floyd M.

District 2:
District II meets the 2nd Thursday of every month at 1425 Dillingham Blvd. #306

We held our 1st workshop on July 18th at the first Christian Church on Kewalo street with the topic on sponsorship. Thank you Chantily and Lisa for doing a great job. The group sponsorship did create a little confusion but all in all we got through it. We are looking to do our next workshop in November on traditions so stand by for upcoming information. We also combined forces with District #1, #4 and #10 for our Delegate report back which was held at Susanah Wesley on Saturday July 25th. That went well, thank you Cheryl for keeping us informed with your awesome report. On another note we have been informed that Unity church where we held our Alka-thons for the past several year’s has raised their rental fee therefore, leaving us to look for another venue for our New Year’s Eve Alka-thon and I believe it also affects District #1 and #10 as well. Our inter-group chair Kalae H. came over to our District meeting to let us know what’s going on with inter-group and gave us great report. There are three new meetings in our district and all was invited to the district meeting and only one representative from one meeting showed up. Also, I did speak with David F. who had contacted Colleen (Area Chair) in regards to see if a new meeting in district II could get help with big books. I was put in contact with the person who started to the meeting and was also invited to that meeting.  So I went to see if there’s anything the district could do to assist in anyway. Unfortunately, when I showed up there was no meeting taking place. I had called the secretary who said he wasn’t feeling well and asked me to come back another time. I sent him a text inviting him to our district meeting but he never showed. I will go back at a later time to check on that meeting. That’s all I have, Thank you.

District 3;
Ken started out by handing us the Traditions Checklist. Kelly from the Big Island threw out the topic of getting participation at the District level.  Valerie and Christian also expressed concern with this topic. Waldean suggested having a District inventory and displaying passion in the carrying the message of service. Melissa spoke of her attraction being the free travel to the neighbor islands.  Stressing the fact that you spent a lot of time drinking and that even if you spent half the doing service the work would get done. Some of the other suggestions were to encourage sponsors to get their sponsees involved.  Invite a committee member to share at the meeting and then to take that information to other meetings or even your home group.  Also to promote attendance at PRAASA to really see how the process works. Another issue was the receiving the GSR package and the resolution was to talk to the Registrar to make sure that they have been registered with GSO.  There was also mention of how to resolve the chaos with a new group and the fluctuation. Lisa was asking why we couldn’t have a better idea of what the committees are actually spending during the year and why they are asking for money.  Would like to see more transparency.  One of the remarks is that we get new people all the time and they have aspirations to be of more service and will need the money for the literature and things to make it work.  Ken’s input was that there are checks and balances in place to make sure that the proper paperwork and expenditures are taken care of. 

District 3:  
Our district is solvent. We need to get a replacement for our departing DCM who is unable to complete his commitment due to medical issues. We are hoping to increase our participation in order to have this election. At this time fluctuate between 3-6 members who attend district meetings. Since our last meeting we had our delegate report back and we give our aloha and mahalo to Cheryl for coming to the Kapolei District Park and sharing her experience. Strength and hope at the conference as well as her pictures illustrating these experiences. Valerie V.
District 4: Windward
Currently, Windward Oahu has 25 active groups listed. Of that 25 groups we have 14 participating GSR’s. Most the other groups do have contacts but do not serve in the capacity of GSR. This weekend we have 11 representing the  Windward Oahu District 4. Caravans:District 4 caravans to a select group in our district, typically a struggling or dark group one a month. Since we last met our district traveled to Kahaluu Discussion, One Step Up, Monday Night Madness, First things First, and No Laurels Resting. This month we will travel to Primary Purpose. Meeting after the meeting: TYG, Burning Desires, and Na Wahine O Koolau host a meeting after the meeting and is doing well. Campout: Hangloose hosted a mothers day camp out. Donations: Pau hana is donating Big Books to Friday and Saturday Meetings at Castle Hospital. Donations: Kaawa Step study, TYG, and Pauhana made monetary donations to Founders Day. Hangloose contributed time, planning and monies to the event.Other Business: Alcathon: Christmas and New Years Alcathon – No Venue yet. Waimanalo Health Center is under renovation and cannot host us this year. District 4 is forging ahead with securing a venue more footwork is needed. Hangloose is not having their annual thanksgiving campout. Ka’a’awa Steps & No Laurels Resting need attendance support. One time contribution: GSRs suggested a One-time contribution to OIG from their home groups’. TYG is hosting their annual Home group Day Next Saturday, Oct. 10th from 8 am to 8 pm. District 1,2,4,10 Hosted a Delegate Report Back on July 25th at Suzanna Wesley. We planned for 60 and got 60+. Finance Committee presented the 2016 proposed budget on July 30th.Happy Hour Proposal – GSRs were given a copy of the proposal to take back for  feedback whether members would consider adding a paragraph extolling the positive experience of participation in general service meetings including business group meetings to chapter 20 in subsequent printings. GSO/ On going announcements at the groups about the 2016 Regional Forum.

District 5: No Ka Oi

Monthly district meeting has 11-13 members in attendance. Hosted a District event in August, chaired by Richie with 30 people in attendance, to generate enthusiasm and attraction to service. 3 speakers from Area, a skit was presented and food and fellowship were enjoyed by all. Used some funds from last assembly to host a booth at Maui County Fair, some pamphlets and meeting schedules were distributed and it was a good opportunity to inform the public. Area Chair is hosting a GSR meeting at her home once a month to help GSR’s and read the service manual and answer questions. DCM and Alternate meet 1x a month to discuss goals for district and we intend to start attending meetings to encourage participation. Our DCM injured himself and is recouperationg..He said Hi! Tiffany s, Alternate DCM.
District 6: 
We have been searching for an Alternate DCM for the past 4 months. This past month two people have stepped forward and we will have elections next month. We are looking forward to having an Alternate so we can set to accomplish the task of registering each of the groups on the island and inviting members to join as GSR’s.

We are looking forward to the Area Inventory Assembly, we are currently organizing committee for registration, homestay, and transportation. We have also begun a group inventory process within our district. We believed in order to fully accommodate an area assembly we should have gone through the process ourselves.

Our district hosted HICYPAA XX, the event was a success and raised about $5,000 with active participation in the event from many of the GSR’s within our district.
District 7: Hilo/Hamakua

Our District has approx.. 21 meetings per week that are registered w/ GSO. We meet on the second Tuesday of the month at Church of the Holy Appostle on Kapiolani St. 5:30-6:30pm. Last month we had a special committee mtg. to plan our budget for coming year’s travel fund and set prudent reserve. There are 2 new meetings in the District. BB Study in Papaikou on Wed.7-8pm and a 6-7pm at the Lanakila Community center in Hilo. One challenge for Dist. 7 is that homegroup membership is down for long-term and newly created meetings. Having difficulty filling basic service positions and 7th tradition is down across the board. Will affect the Districts ability to travel and other expenses. District is committed to helping GSR’s w/travel and learning how to help and do right with the money donated. Charlie B. DCM
District 8: West Hawaii

District 8 is doing well. We have 8 GSR’s attending this assembly. We have our district meeting on the third Friday of the month at the Lako Street location in Kona. We have started a finance committee, and plan to do a workshop after the end of the year so a workshop committee was also formed. We are doing regular once a month caravan’s to remote meetings and there will be a Halloween Dance hosted by Intergroup. We are working on cleaning house and keeping busy as a district. Thanks for letting me be of Service to build up interest in service and recovery.
District 10:

It has been a bit of a quiet summer, however we did combine efforts with District number 1, 2 & 4 and hosted the Delegate Reports Back on 7/26/15.  It was very well attended and many mahalos to Deborah, Ernest and the folks from my district who pulled it off seamlessly! We do have a pretty serious issue facing many of our groups from several districts.  Those that are impacted are any groups that host their meetings at Unity Church and the three districts that host the alkathons during Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Year.  The church is now insisting on a $1m liability policy for each group.  I will be asking the committee’s guidance and input on potential riders that we could purchase to blanket cover all of the groups.  I also have a meeting set up with the new head of Unity next Wednesday at 5:00pm for anyone who would like to join. Our district is also hoping to host a workshop just after the holidays in mid-January to kick off the year.  I’d love to talk to any other DCM’s who have hosted a recent workshop on best practices / what works and what doesn’t.  Our Hawaii section in the Pacific Region hospitality suite at the Atlanta International convention was a real success! So many many mahalos to everyone who assisted with coverage, in the room, those that sent in photos ...and especially those anonymous people who provided the hula experience on th last day! 

District 12: Puna
District 12 has 2 new GSR’s. Our district has had many disputes about financial instability recently and many have chosen not to support district. As DCM, I am trying to do the next right thing and keep asking for support from the Puna district meetings. I want to thank my GSR’s Nathan and Tim for their support and all the people in service for this great assembly and to all who keep the doors open for the next suffering alcoholic. Aloha Bernie DCM.

District 13: 

Thank you North Shore District for hosting this Budget Assembly. At our July 16, 2015 meeting, the District agreed to pay 1/3 of the cost of an AA table at the Maui County Fair, joining the other two districts; the District voted to provide a letter of support for the Maui HICYPAA Bid Committee to host HICYPAA on Maui in 2016; and the Area Treasurer, Karen N. gave a presentation at our District meeting explaining the Area Budgetting process and answered a good number of questions. Our GSRs took the information to their Groups, and I have only heard positive feedback about the budget and the process. GSR’s also got their Group’s opinions on the proposal to add a paragraph in Living Sober. There were quite a few questions asking what the wording would be, why the addition was being requested, and whether it would be taking away from the simplicity that allows Living Sober to be so helpful for the newcomer. At our August 20, 2015 meeting, our District voted to pay ½ of the airfare for some of the Groups in West Maui to send their GSR’s to the Area Budget Assembly on Oahu on October 3-4, 2015. We also decided to offer to pay the airfare for 1-2 GSRs from Molokai or Lanai. Lanai GSR was unable to attend this weekend. No one from Molokai responded as far as I know. Maybe we can get someone interested at The Crossing, coming up later this month! Our District and the Lahaina Big Book Study group are hosting the annual Maui Mini Conference, a Maui InterGroup event traditionally held on the Tuesday following the Hawaii Annual Convention. This year it will be held Tuesday November 3 at King Kamehameha III School on Front Street in Lahaina, in the cafeteria. Parking will be available on site. We welcome you to come over for that. Our District Literature person continues to make sure there is AA literature available at the two medical clinics and the senior center in Lahaina. We had a District GrapeVine Rep briefly, but he had to resign due to getting a new job. We filled the Secretary position. Our District Meeting is held the Third Thursday of every month at 6 PM at the Alano Club in Lahaina. We have a probable date for the February 2016 Area Committee Meeting, February 20, 2016. I would like to hear any concerns or ideas about that date or location. The Crossing to Molokai – it’s going to happen October 23-25, and the District is sending over two of the committee members during the week prior to attend the regular Molokai meetings and do some outreach in advance. I have a few flyers here today. 
2:45 -3:15
2015 International Convention – sharing and open mic

Many members of the fellowship shared their experiences at the 2015 International Convention.

3:15-3:45

Ask it Basket, and “What’s on your mind?”

When there is an “optional” committee meeting or assembly, how and when is the decision made whether it will happen?

The area chair will decide if the “optional” committee meeting or assembly is needed based on how much business and information is happening at the time.   


 Host DCM Announcements followed by - Adjourn with the Declaration of Unity

